
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 
October 25, 2021 
 
Ms. Christine E. Long  
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca 

 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re: Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Staff Submission 
 Lakefront Utilities Inc. 
 Cost of Service 
 OEB File Number: EB-2021-0039 

 
Lakefront Utilities Inc. filed a Cost of Service application with the OEB on April 30, 2021 
for electricity distribution rates to be effective January 1, 2022. A Settlement Conference 
was convened on August 10 and August 11, 2021 between Lakefront Utilities and the 
approved intervenors in this case. A settlement proposal between Lakefront Utilities Inc. 
and the approved intervenors in this case was filed on September 17, 2021. OEB staff 
filed a submission on September 24, 2021 and noted that there was an incorrect 
balance in Account 1550. A revised Settlement Proposal was filed on October 22, 2021 
that addressed the concerns noted in OEB staff’s submission. 
 
OEB staff has reviewed the revised settlement proposal and will not be filing any 
additional submission on this matter. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original Signed By 
 
Margaret DeFazio, P.Eng. 
Project Advisor – Electricity Distribution: Major Rate Applications & Consolidations 
 
Encl. 

 
 
cc: All Parties in EB-2021-0039  
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